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Southside A’s  

2019 Board of Directors* 
 

Officers: 

Director: Jim Wingo*     404-683-7344 

nosomi2@gmail.com   

Vice-Director: Jackie Peterson   706-964-6644 

jackiepete100@gmail.com  

Rec. Secretary/ Corr. Secretary:  

            Kathy Huey*     770-328-4228 

                    kkhuey@gmail.com 

Treasurer:     Cheryl Simpson*    770-463-5833 

simp94@bellsouth.net 

Standing Board Positions: 

Past Dir./Advisor:  Jason Carne* 

28modela@att.net 

Newsletter:           Gwyneth Shotwell* 
                              (Mike Shotwell, unpaid consultant)  

Member-at-large: 

Charlie Biggs* 

Committee Chairpersons: 

Tech Chair:            Tom Romine 

Membership:      Jim Johnston 

Activities Director: ---- 

Mileage keeper:               Pat Tyler 

Website Team:  

     Webmaster: Pat Tyler 

     Art Direction: Mike Shotwell                    

 

**Board Meeting Minutes:  We will now be posting 

our Board Meeting Minutes on the website each 

month. Simply go to the website and click on the link 

under “About” on the home page, or click here. 

 

2019 Southside A’s Club Events   

December 7-8 Madison Christmas Tour of Homes 
 

 

2020 Start of the New Year   
 

January 4 12th Night post-holiday party. Frank’s 
at the Old Mill. 12 noon 

 

2020 Events of Interest   
 

April 2-4 MARC Membership Meet, Plymouth, 
Indiana 

June 21-26 MAFCA National Meet, Texas Hill 
Country 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Editor’s Note:    

I know it’s a cliché but I’m going to say it anyway…where 

has the year gone? Is Christmas and New Year’s right 

around the corner?  Yes, indeed.  And there are a couple 

of events that will get you in the holiday spirit with your 

Model A: We will have a tour out to beautiful Madison 

for their annual Holiday Tour of Homes on December 7. 

Then on December 13th you can head up to Commerce 

and attend Bentley’s Christmas Open House. See the flier 

in the next few pages for details. 

While the weather is still mild, be sure to get out there 

and take advantage of it…and remember, the sight of 

your Model A will bring smiles to all those you pass by. 

Have a very Merry Christmas! 

--Gwyneth  

mailto:nosomi2
mailto:jackiepete100@gmail.com
mailto:kkhuey@gmail.com
mailto:simp94@bellsouth.net
mailto:Simpson.tractorworks@yahoo.com
http://www.southsideas.com/minutes.htm
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Notes from Our Director 

This is the last letter to the club as your Director. It has been three years in this position and it has been a pleasure 

to work with a very hard working board of directors. Together we have attempted to build the club by concentrating 

on what the membership has said it wants.  

Under Jason Carne’s leadership as Director three years ago we instituted the first ever questionnaire asking you, 

our members, what you wanted from your club. For the last three years we have attempted to execute on what you 

said you wanted; a mix of short and long tours to new places, technical sessions to learn about the cars, timely news 

of events and fellowship. We have shaped  our planning and action around these desires.  

We have always enjoyed our Dick and Jane tours hosted by Dick Carne and Liz Horne and this past year was really 

special visiting Columbus, Georgia. We initiated Spring and Fall Directors’ Tours to give those that wanted longer 

distance tours to new and interesting places. This Spring tour will be to Charleston, S.C so look out for more 

information on this fun tour. We also have had several short one day tours to various places like Candler Field in 

Williamson, Sprewel Bluffs State Park (Charlie Beggs first hosted tour) and Warm Springs. Tom and Liz Romine 

have hosted our many interesting technical meets throughout the last three years. Ray and Teri Besch have hosted 

our Summer Socials at their home with great success and with Teri’s traditional mini-tour it is always a great way 

for us to invite new members. Thanks to Kathy and Fred for hosting Dinner and a Movie each year and the special 

fellowship surrounding our love of cars and cinema.  

Speaking of new members, we have increased the size of our club to be one of the largest in the state. We also 

changed our Christmas party to the 12th Night in January to allow for greater participation following the busy 

Holiday season. Another key component to our success has been our communication efforts from our award 

winning newsletter compiled and edited by Gwyneth and our second to none website designed by Pat Tyler and 

Mike Shotwell. We also have a very active Facebook page and Instagram too.  

Finally, I can’t overlook the contributions by both Kathy Huey and Cheryl Simpson. We now have a standard 

registration form for our overnight tours thanks to these ladies input. This form covers all of the bases needed to 

have a smooth sign-up for our members. Thanks to Kathy for the seamless election process this year. As you can 

see, this has been a team effort and I thank each and every one of you for your tireless contributions. I wish the new 

board the greatest of success.  

Happy Holidays to you all and we’ll see you down the road in 2020!       

      -Jim 

 

  

    Visit our website!      Join us on Facebook! 
 

 Southsideas.com   
 

Happy Birthday!  Happy  Anniversary!  

  
7th    – Wyvonne Hobbs 20th  – Frank & Mary Helen Benford 
18th    – Chuck Johnson 28th –  Terry & Niva Atkins 
  
  
  
  

http://southsideas.com/
https://www.facebook.com/ModelAFordSouthAtlanta/
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MADISON HOLIDAY TOUR OF HOMES 

December 7-8, 2019 

Kick off the holidays with a trip to Madison, GA, to tour their 

collection of holiday-decorated homes!   

We will drive our A’s to Madison on Saturday morning, December 7. We 

will see the homes that day, and stay overnight.  Sunday we will drive 

home. 

There will be four homes on the Daytime tour, and a different four for 

their Candlelight Evening tour.  Tickets for just daytime are $35 each, 

but if you'd like to do both, there is a combined ticket for $50 

each.  Tickets can be purchased that day in the center of town. 

Our hotel for Saturday night is the Quality Inn,  

2001 Eatonton Rd., Madison. Price is: $83/night, double occupancy only. 

Rate is good through December 4th. 

Phone: 706-342-1839. 

Please make your reservations, AND RSVP to Jim Wingo, nosomi2@gmail.com. or 404-683-7344. 

If you'd like more information about the Holiday Tour, check out the Madison website at this link:  

https://madisonga.org/tour-of-homes2/ 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christmas Open House at Bentley's 

Friday, December 13, 10am-2pm 

Save the date and bring the family and friends to the Annual Christmas Open House. All are 

welcome to the party. Lunch at noon, Door prizes, just bring a dessert or dish to share. Drive 

your Antique car if you can.   

mailto:nosomi2@gmail.com
https://madisonga.org/tour-of-homes2/
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Fall Directors’ Tour – A Wonderful Time 

November 7-10, 2019 

Our Fall Directors’ Tour to Thomasville in early November was a wonderful success, enjoyed by all 

participants.  We had five Model A’s and one modern car caravanning down south, with our first stop being 

in the small town of Butler, Georgia.  There we partook of good Southern cooking, and primarily the specialty 

of the house at Ms. Betty’s Fried Chicken.  The owner was tickled to have us there, especially enjoying the 

cars. 

Next stop was to Radium Springs Gardens. This 

unusual venue was the location of a popular resort in 

the 20’s and 30’s, where a natural spring offered the 

focal point for rest and relaxation. It played a large role 

in the history of the local Indians, who valued the 

special properties of the waters, which flow into the 

Flint River and eventually out to the gulf.  

 

The casino building that was at the center of the resort 

was destroyed by flooding in the 1990’s but the footprint 

has been preserved, sitting at street level above the 

terraced gardens and spring. The “remains” are a bit 

rough around the edges, but you can still get a sense of 

its earlier grandeur, aided by informational plaques 

placed throughout.  A fun and interesting stop.   

After arriving in Thomasville, itself a famous resort from 

the late 1800’s into the early part of the 20th century, we 

were on our own to explore the downtown where we also 

partook of a nice dinner at the local Sweet Grass Dairy 

Cheese shop and restaurant. 

The next day we did more exploring before heading to 

nearby Cairo, GA, for lunch at a local institution, Mr. 

Chick, owned since the 70’s by Wayne and Rosa Hadden, 

Our Gang: Terry Atkins, Pat Tyler, David & Ruth Birch, Mike & 
Gwyneth Shotwell, Liz & Tom Romine, Jackie & Jim Johnston, 

and Jim Wingo. 

Radium Springs. 

Hadden’s Museum, Cairo, GA 
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longtime car enthusiasts. After having lunch we went to the adjacent museum collection of the Hadden’s, 

complete with a personal tour. In three buildings we feasted on fabulous vintage cars and memorabilia of all 

descriptions.  

Saturday took us to the fabulous Pebble Hill Plantation, 

first established for farming in the 1800’s and later 

became a “shooting” plantation where visitors could 

spend a vacation hunting fowl on the extensive land. 

The property was managed by strong women of their 

day. The the last owner, Elizabeth “Pansy” Poe, 

provided for the plantation to become a private 

foundation, 

complete with 

the home 

retaining 

everything as it had been at the time of her death.  Visitors today can get 

a wonderful glimpse into the lifestyle of this unique place, which 

includes the home, barns, stables, gardens, and more.  Andy having box 

lunches on the front porch was the perfect ending to our special time. 

We spent our last evening at a famous local seafood restaurant, and enjoyed reviewing our time in this lovely 

jewel of a town at the southern end of our state.  A return visit will be on our personal list. 

MORE PHOTOS: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On the tree-lined drive to Pebble Hill Plantation 

Romines 

Birches Johnstons 

Lapham-Patterson House 
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For more on the tour go to the club’s Facebook page! 

 

ANNUAL BUSINESS MEETING 

Our Annual Business Meeting was a wonderful opportunity to mix business with pleasure.  We had a large turnout 

of over 40 people, filling multiple tables at Frank’s at the Old Mill, where the service was impeccable, as usual, 

and a good time was had by all. 

We heard from Tom Romine, had of the Nominating 

Committee, as he presented the list of candidates for 

the 2020 Board of Directors.  Having no nominations 

from the floor the full slate was voted in by a 

unanimous chorus of “ayes.” 

It was very nice to welcome the Searock’s daughter, 

son-in-law and first grandchild – a cutie who fit right 

in. We also welcomed new member, David McHone. 

At right: Terry Atkins, Member at Large, Cheryl 

Simpson, Treasurer, Jim Hunter, Vice-Director, 

Jackie Peterson, Director, Gwyneth Shotwell, 

Newsletter Editor, Jim Wingo, Past Director. Not 

pictured: Kathy Kelly-Huey, Secretary/Recording Secretary. 

Wingo 
On the streets of Thomasville. 

Terry & Pat show the proper eyewear for touring. 

Tyler & Atkins 

2020 Board of Directors 
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November Tech Meet – Another success! 

When you have 15 SSAs standing around eating donuts, drinking coffee and talking, you never know what may 

happen.   

However, in a little over two hours what used to be a complete Model A chassis turned out to be a bunch of parts 

(see pictures). All jumped in and most got dirty.   

After the disassembly, we checked the frame for straightness and checked if it was square. Then we removed the 

rear spring, properly and safely and then disassembled it. Using a spring spreader and C-clamps. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Everyone seemed to enjoy themselves and I believe most learned something they had not known. 

Those present: Don Pellam; Jack Miller; Jim Wingo; Jim Hunter; Fred Huey; Tom Miller; Ray Besch; Johnny 

Hobbs w/ 2 neighbors; Terry Atkins; Frank Benford; Phil Meyers; Bill Patterson; Tom Romine  

 

Before. 

During. 

After. 
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DUES  ARE  DUE!  (past due on January 15)                        

Please send your check, made out to “Southside A’s” to:   

Cheryl Simpson 

8735 Watkins Rd. 

Chattahoochee Hills, GA 30268 

Dues are ONLY $15 for the year.  

*If any of your personal info has changed, please include with your 

check. 

 

 

 

12th Night Celebration 

Saturday, January 4, 2018  

Join us for a post-holiday celebration of 12th Night, also known as Three Kings Day, the gifts of the Magi.  Once 

again we will gather at Frank’s at the Old Mill, where their holiday decorations will serve for our sendoff of the 

season. 

We will crown our day’s King and Queen, with the club awarding them with a free lunch! And don’t forget the 

fabulous door prizes and more! 

RSVP by January 2, to Gwyneth: gwynshot@aol.com   

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:gwynshot@aol.com
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SWAP MEET 
NORTHEAST ALABAMA 

MODEL “A” FORD 

FEBRUARY 21 & 22, 2020 

 

20 WILLIAM F. ANDREWS ROAD 

ANNISTON, ALABAMA 36207 

I-20 EXIT 188 WEST BOUND OR EXIT 185 EAST BOUND 

10,000 square foot building: SPACES 10X12--$15.00 EACH  

CONTACT: GERALD GRIZZARD (256) 310-6463  gfireman52@aol.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There is no man living who isn’t 

capable of doing more than he 

thinks he can do. 

–Henry Ford 

 

Treasurer’s Report 
 

Balance as of September 30, 2019: $3,111.65 

Activity: -0- 

Balance as of October 31, 2019: $3,111.65 

 

mailto:gfireman52@aol.com
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NATIONAL TOURS - 2020 
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Items For Sale

    FOR SALE: 1930 Model A Fordor Deluxe 

Sedan. One owner for 21 years. Pristine 

condition. Fresh insert engine, tour prepped. 

Collection of “A” books & parts included. 

Priced to sell. 

     Asking $21,000. Phil Myers, 770-487-4220, or 

email: pkmeyers46@gmail.com.  

   

 

 

 

 

 

 FOR SALE: I have a few nice pairs of license 

plates available plus two complete runs from 

1914 – 2018 with all the matching pairs, and one 

complete run from 1915 – 1970.  Most are ‘great 

paint’. If interested, please call after 7:00 PM. 

  Greg Marshall: 470-234-7187  

 

 

 

 

 

 

FOR SALE:  1929 4-Door Murray Body 

Professional Frame up restoration finished in 

1984; Car driven approximately 5,000 miles; 

Car may have Bent Rear Wheel;  

New tries & radiator 

 $17,000  

Call Charles Dewberry, 

(251) 937-3701 or (251) 937-

2851. Trailer available. 

 

 
 

Club Banners:  We have designed a Club 

Banner to display on your car when touring 

or just to hang in your shop.   Call 

JimJohnston @ (678) 423-4344 or 

jamesrj@charter.net 

FOR SALE:  1930 Sport Coupe. 

Professional Restoration, Completed 4-14-1978. 

Lots of Extras. Looks and Runs Very Good 

Paint Showing Some Age. Garage Kept 

Driven 7-8000 Miles in 40 Years 

New Tires, new battery & radiator 

Top upholstery, custom-made & installed. 

 $17,000  

Call Charles Dewberry, 

(251) 937-3701 or (251) 937-

2851. Trailer available.    
 

FOR SALE:  1930 Georgia License Plates.  

Unrestored and Restored. Singles, pairs, and 

sequentially numbered plates available. Email Jim 

Hunter at  ytguy@aol.com or call (770) 710-2153 

Club Items 

Shirts and Hats 
We have Vendors that supply embroidery for 

hats and shirts.  If you are interested contact 

Eugene Willingham @ 770-253-6518 or        

eewill@numail.org         

 

 

 

 

Name Tags  are available by contacting  

Teri  Besch at 770-487-9215 

 or  besch105@comcast.net 

 

 

Remember:  There is almost no limit to what you 

can have embroidered.  Use your imagination, 

talk to Eugene and see what you can come up 

with. 

mailto:pkmeyers46@gmail.com
mailto:jamesrj@charter.net
mailto:ytguy@aol.com
mailto:eewill@numail.orgt
mailto:besch105@comcast.net
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Invitation to join Model “A” Restorers Club 
(Membership in Southside A’s requires membership in MARC, as well.) 

MODEL “A” RESTORERS CLUB 
6721 Merriman 

Garden City MI 48135 

(734) 427-9050 office 

(734) 427-9054 fax 

marc-office@modelarestorers.org 

Membership Application 

We would like to give you a choice of membership: 

2019 Dues- New Members Only – Partial Membership: 
J/A, S/O & N/D issues only! 

 ( ) US Membership $24.00 ( ) US & Canada Air Mail $34.00 ( ) International $42.00 

 

2019 Dues- New or Renewals 

 ( ) US Membership $45.00 ( ) US Air Mail $57.00 ( ) Canada $55.00 

( ) International $58.00 

IMPORTANT: Make checks payable to Model “A” Restorers Club (M.A.R.C.) 

All Memberships from outside the U.S. are to be remitted by International Money Orders in U.S. Funds (drawn on U.S. 

Bank) or credit card. And a personal check drawn on U.S. bank (U.S. funds must stamped on check.) 

 

CREDIT CARD INFORMATION: 
(  ) Visa (  ) Master Charge or (  ) Discover Credit Card ( ) American Express 

#______________________________________ 

 
EXP Date_____             CVV2 Code #_________             Phone # ____________________________ 

 

Membership #___________________ E-mail________________________ 

Name: __________________________________________________ 

Address: ________________________________________________ 

City: ______________________ State: ___________ Zip: _________ 

I give permission to publish my phone number in the future MARC Membership Rosters: 
(  ) Yes (  ) No     Phone: _________________________ 

I give permission to publish my email in the future MARC Membership Rosters: 
(  ) Yes (  ) No     Email: _________________________ 

 
With your membership you will receive a club membership I.D. card and the Model “A” News, our BI-monthly 

club magazine. In addition, each member is entitled to a free 40 word classified ad in each issue of our 

international publication, the Model “A” News  

(A good source of parts and information you may need for your car). 

 

 

Model A Restorers Club Purpose: 

The purpose of the Model “A” Restorer’s Club is to encourage its members to acquire, preserve, restore, exhibit, 

and make use of the Model “A” Ford vehicles (models 1928-1931) and all things pertaining to the historical 

information, and to promote the introduction of ideas and fellowship among its members.  
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Membership + Initiation Package 

The Southside A’s Newsletter: 

The Southside A’s Newsletter is published monthly by the Southside A’s Model A organization, members of the 

Model “A” Restorers Club, and is distributed by the club’s members and selected others. Non-copyrighted materials 

contained herein may be reprinted if credited to The Southside A’s Newsletter.  Reprints of copyrighted articles 

must have the approval of the original author.  Views expressed herein do not necessarily reflect the views of the 

Southside A’s Board of Directors or the National Model “A” Restorers Club.  

 

 

Join The Model A Ford Club of America 
New Membership 

Name      _ 

Spouse's Name     _ 

Address       

City        

State   Zip  _ 

Country  Telephone  _ 

~ Membership Benefits ~ 

The Restorer magazine • Technical Support • Local 

Chapters•  National  Meets• Era Fashion Guidelines 

• "How To Restore" Series• Judging Standards and 

Restoration Guidelines 

 

Dues per year are 

U.S. Membership - $50 

Canada/Mexico Membership - $60 

International Membership - $70 

Permission n to publish my telephone number in 
future Membership Rosters? Yes:     No: _____ 

 

Gift Membership 

    Make checks or money orders payable to 

MAFCA 

U.S. Funds Only 

Name        

Spouse's Name         

Address     _ 

City      _ 

State   Zip  _ 

Country  Telephone  _ 

 

 

 
 

Optional Initiation Package 

For New Members Only 

 

 

Return this form and payment to: 
MAFCA 

    1 - Back issue of The Restorer 

1 - MAFCA Lapel Pin 
1 - MAFCA Decal 

1 - Name Badge 

Only $10 extra 

250 South Cypress Street • La Habra, CA 90631-5515 

Source: MAFCA Website 

Revised November 1, 2017 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Visa/ MasterCard (circle one) 

Card Number: _______________________________  

Exp. Date:  _ 

Signature:.    

   Membership Only     

For Credit Card Orders ~ 


